
Dear , thank you for your request for information.  Please find below our response. 
 

How many of the police officers in your force area work on the operational frontline? 

How many were on the operational frontline on January 1st 2012? 

 
This information is not held by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Humberside but may be held by Humberside Police.  I would be happy to transfer 
that part of your request to them if you advise me that you would wish me to do so. 
.  Alternatively you may submit your request direct to them at 
InformationComplianceUnit@humberside.pnn.police.uk.    

 

How many police stations have closed in your area since you took office? 

 
When the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside was elected he inherited 
an Estates Strategy that was already in the process of being implemented, this 
involved the rationalisation of the Force estate in order to achieve cost 
savings.  There is a distinction between “police station” and “police building” and 
whilst stations may have closed, wherever possible, front counter provision has been 
made in either a new station, a police building or partnership building close 
by.  Details have been provided to you in our response to the FOI request that you 
made on 09.02.16 regarding the maintenance of disused buildings.  Of the list of 
disused buildings provided, 4 (Queens Gardens, Tower Grange, Market Weighton 
and Cottingham NPT) were, when the Commissioner took office, “police stations” 
and have since closed, however, they may have already been earmarked within the 
Estates Strategy for closure/alternative use and as indicated front counter provision 
has been made elsewhere. 

 
Could you provide details of how often Home Office ministers have made an official 
visit to you in your capacity as Police and Crime Commissioner? Specifically, I would 
like to know the date of the visit, who the minister was, and what was the official 
purpose of that visit. 
 

One Home Office Minister, Damien Green, the then Policing Minister, visited on 12 
December 2013 to look at the recorded outcomes framework and to meet with the 
Commissioner, Force representatives and local traders regarding a crime initiative. 
 
I hope you find this information useful.  If you think that we have not supplied 
information in accordance with our Publication Scheme or under general rights of 
access then you have the right to ask for an internal review.  Any request for an 
internal review should be made within 30 days and addressed to: 
 
Martin Scoble 
Chief Executive 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside 
The Lawns 
Harland Way 
Cottingham 
HU16 5SN 

mailto:InformationComplianceUnit@humberside.pnn.police.uk


 
E-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
 
We would aim to complete an internal review within 20 working days. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9  5AF. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Louise Johnson 
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